
 
From: Helen [ ]  
Sent: November-29-19 10:04 PM 
To: Mayor; Calendino, Attilio Pietro; Dhaliwal, Satvinder; Johnston, Dan; Jordan, Colleen; Keithley, Joe; 
McDonell, Paul; Volkow, Nick; Wang, James; editor@burnabynow.com; Chris Campbell 
Subject: inclusive school bursaries 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward 
it to phishing@burnaby.ca  
 
Dear Editor, and 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
I understand that Council plans to give city bursaries only to public school 
students. This discriminates unfairly against children in independent schools, 
home schooled students, and their parents.  
 
Families choose these educational options for many reasons that are directly 
connected to BC human rights law and Charter protections: disabilities; 
security of person (safety) in the face of bullying due to sex, disability, race, 
colour, ancestry, sexual orientation, religion, gender identity and expression; 
freedom of association, expression, religion, belief, and conscience; equality; 
liberty; etc. 
 
Using Burnaby tax payers' dollars in this discriminatory way is unacceptable in 
our very diverse and  - according to Council's PR messages - inclusive city.  
  
It's 2019.  
 
Include all students. 
  
All the best, shalom, peace, namaste, etc. 
 
H. Ward , Burnaby tax payer 
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